GOVERNOR’S COMMITTEE ON EMPLOYMENT OF PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES
January 31, 2007
Colonial PVA Office, Christiana, DE

PRESENT:  Wayne Carter, Griff Campbell, Scott Ward, Chrys DiRienzo, Nancy L. Myshko, Carol Barnett, Margaret Rivera, Cynthia Fairwell and Mary Schenk.
ABSENT: Jim Kristof, Lois Dawson, Regina Greenwald, Craig Crouch, Celeste Williams, Mark Chamberlin, and Lorrie Ginegaw.
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION


	ACTION



	Welcome:
	· The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Wayne Carter, at 1:35 pm at the Colonial PVA office in Christiana
	· Listed above are the names of the members present and absent.

	REVIEW OF MINUTES:
	· The minutes from the last regular GCEPD meeting on 9/27/06 were reviewed by the members present.
	· The 9/27/06 GCEPD meeting minutes were accepted as written unanimously by the Members present.  Copies of the minutes will be sent to all GCEPD members and to the State Web Site for the public record.

	
	· 
	· 

	GCEPD 2007 Employer/Employee/Service Provider Awards Program:
	· A discussion was held regarding making changes in the Awards Program.  Several concepts were discussed.  The goal would be to broaden the luncheon awards program function to include more areas.  Examples of possible changes include elimination of the county awards; all awards would be statewide, development of criteria for awards to be given to small employers (24 or less employees), large employers (25 or more employees), transition student, counselors, service providers and employees.

	· The decision was made to form a subcommittee to work out possible criteria for the revamped awards program.  The feeling of the committee was that the committee should consist of members who cover various areas.  The following members were asked to serve on this committee:  Mark Chamberlin would represent transition students and counselors, Nancy Myshko and Margaret Rivers would represent employers and employees, Carol Barnett would represent ADA issues and service providers.  Nancy, Margaret and Carol were present at the meeting and have agreed to serve.  Mark Chamberlin, was not present, but will be contacted as soon as possible to see if he would be available.
· Subcommittee members were asked to conference (probably telephone conference) and report their findings at the February 28, 2007 meeting.

	DVR EMPLOYMENT SPECIALIST:
	· The DVR Employment Specialist will start to work with the GCEPD in order to provide the committee with additional insight and needs of the business community.  
	· When the meeting is held in the New Castle County area the three New Castle County based employment specialist will attend the GCEPD meeting.  When the meeting is held in Dover the employment specialist from Kent and Sussex Counties will attend the GCEPD meeting.  

	DOL EMPLOYER CONFERENCE:
	· The DOL Employer Conference will be held at the Chase Center in Wilmington on May 9, 2007.  Kathy West Evans of the VR Business Network will give a workshop on developing relationships at this conference.
	· Flyers for this event will be ready for distribution and the GCEPD members have agreed to pass them out.

	DIRECT SUPPORT PROFESSIONALS CONFERENCE:
	· The GCEPD was advised that the second Direct Support Professionals Conference will be held on May 3, 2007 at Dover Downs Hotel & Conference Center.  This conference will also include an awards program.  Information and nomination packages will be send out shortly by the Center for Disabilities Studies – University of Delaware. 
	· GCEPD members may want to note the date of this event.

	THE FREEDOM CENTER FOR INDEPENDENT LIVING:
	· The Freedom Center for Independent Living will be posting for a Director within the next month.
	· GCEPD Members were requested to pass this information anyone who might be interested.

	GCEPD BROCHURES
	· The GCEPD members were asked to authorize a printing of 5000 GCEPD brochures which have been recently updated.  These brochures are used at outreach opportunities such as the Life Conference, the DOL Employer Conference and to respond to any inquiries the GCEPD receives for information on the GCEPD.
	· The GCEPD members present have authorized the use of GCEPD funds to have 5000 additional brochures printed.

	
	· 
	· 

	
	· 
	· 

	Adjourn:
	· The Chairman, Wayne Carter, adjourned the meeting at 2:30 PM.
	· The next meeting will be held on February 28, 2007 at 1:30 PM at the Collette Education Resource Center,

 .   35 Commerce Way, Dover, DE 

     19904.  

	
	· 
	· 


PLEASE ADVISE MARY SCHENK mary.schenk@state.de.us or 302-761-8275

IF YOU WILL OR WILL NOT BE ATTENDING THE 

FEB. 28TH MEETING.
Thank you for your cooperation.[image: image1.png]
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